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Commentators: Nigel McGuinness, Kevin Kelly

The show started the new year on a roll so hopefully things can keep up
this week. If nothing else this week won’t have build up for a show that
already took place. Nothing has been announced for this show but that’s
normally the case for this company and things tend to turn out fine.
Let’s get to it.

Roppongi Vice vs. All Night Express

The Express are the #1 contenders to the Tag Team Titles so this should
be a nice test for them. King and Barreta go to the mat to start and it’s
a quick standoff. The Express gets smart by taking Barreta into their
corner for some double teaming, only to have Titus get backdropped out to
the floor. King clotheslines Barreta but gets taken down by Romero. Nice
starting sequence.

Romero gets kicked in the face for his efforts and Barreta gets pulled
off the apron, sending him head first into the buckle as we take a break.
Back with Barreta getting double teamed again but King takes a breather
to shout at the crowd for a bit. Barreta gets in his double stomp out of
the corner though and the hot tag brings in Romero.

House is cleaned until it’s back to Barreta for a slugout, only to have
Vice double knee Titus in the chest. King gets taken down by a suicide
dive and there’s Strong Zero (a springboard spike Fade to Black) on Titus
but there’s no count. Instead King, the legal man, runs in and rolls
Barreta up for the pin at 10:48.
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Rating: C+. I liked this a lot more than I was expecting to as I’m not a
fan of either team. Instead they had a nice back and forth formula based
match which worked far better than I though it would. The right team won
and they did so legally while still being heels, making everyone come out
looking fine. Much better match than I was expecting.

Here’s the Kingdom (including Mike and Maria who have both left and Taven
who is out for the better part of a year) for the first time since Final
Battle. Cole says it’s time for Story Time with the Kingdom. There’s
security around the ring so Kyle O’Reilly can’t come out here for another
cheap shot. Cole says that he won but the other two dropped the ball. How
can they hold all the gold without Taven and Bennett holding the Tag Team
Titles?

Cue ReDRagon to say they remade tag team wrestling in this company and if
they have to run through the Kingdom to get their belts back, it’s time
for Nigel to make the match. That’s fine with McGuinness, who makes the
match for next week. This brings out the Young Bucks who says if anyone
is taking out these Bullet Club marks, it’s them. Therefore, Nigel makes
it a three way Philadelphia street fight. Well that was quick.

Donovan Dijak/Joey Daddiego vs. War Machine

Non-title. Rowe gets kicked in the face to start and Dijak knocks Hanson
off the apron as well. Donovan isn’t done as he takes out both champions
with a corkscrew dive but he isn’t interested in using the Book of Truth.
Instead it’s off to Daddiego, allowing Hanson to start slamming both
guys. He piles the two of them on top for some forearms to Dijak’s chest,
followed by a double Bronco Buster. A tilt-a-whirl backbreaker into a
Superman Punch drops Dijak and there’s a double chokeslam to Daddiego.
Fallout ends Dijak in a hurry at 3:22.

Rating: D+. Total squash here but Dijak looked solid. Daddiego is still
just a small guy without much upside but Dijak is another example of a
guy who really shouldn’t be able to do the things he does at his size.
That never ceases to impress me, though the thing with the Book of Truth
would suggest a split in the future.

Post break Truth Martini says Dijak is the weak link in the team, which



even the announcers find stupid. There was no Dijak at the main event of
Final Battle, which was a slap in Martini’s face. Truth slaps Dijak in
the face and Daddiego punches Dijak down. Martini’s trash talk earns
Daddiego a Feast Your Eyes so Martini fires Dijak. The fans seem very
pleased. Cue Prince Nana to applaud as well.

ReDRagon is ready for next week.

We look at Dalton Castle reuniting with the Boys at Final Battle.

Dalton Castle vs. Jay Briscoe vs. Matt Sydal vs. Moose

This is one fall to a finish despite being called a survival match. You
have to tag but there are lucha rules so going to the floor counts as a
tag. Briscoe doesn’t seem cool with Castle, which really isn’t all that
surprising. Sydal vs. Moose gets us going with Matt teasing a test of
strength as a ruse to kick Moose in the thigh. A running curb stomp
misses though and Moose tells him to bring it.

Now we actually get the test of strength with Matt going down in about
half a second. Thankfully it’s off to Jay for the big staredown and the
fans aren’t sure who to cheer for. Castle tags himself in to face Briscoe
though and we get a much different showdown. The Jay Driller and Bang a
Rang are both broken up to take us to a staredown, followed by a break.
Back with Briscoe headbutting Castle before it’s off to Moose. The
announcers say the two of them have been tagging in and out to work on
Castle during the break, which may or may not be true but at least
they’re trying to make it work.

As expected, Moose and Briscoe quickly break down and they trade some big
left hands. Moose gets the better of it but stops to dance a bit,
allowing Castle to get two off a German suplex. Everyone but Sydal winds
up on the floor so Matt busts out a big moonsault to take them all down.
The Boys start fanning until Moose’s manager Stokely Hathaway steals a
fan to cool Moose off.

Back in and Sydal hurricanranas Moose for two until Jay makes a quick
save. Moose spears Jay down but walks into a missile dropkick from
Castle, who is taken down by Sydal’s reverse hurricanrana. The shooting



star misses though and Castle Bang a Rangs Sydal for the pin at 9:18.

Rating: C. This was fine though more of your standard Ring of Honor
formula. I know the name is a longstanding tradition in this company but
when I hear the word “survival”, the first thing I think of is an
elimination tag. I get the idea but I still wish they would change that.
Castle winning is a nice touch and a surprise as he could definitely move
up in the ranks soon enough.

Overall Rating: C. It was another totally watchable show from a company
that specializes in such. The Kingdom basically crumbling is sad but at
least they’ll have a good blowoff match next week to send them off. I’m
not sure where a lot of this stuff goes but they have some time before we
get to the next pay per view in late February.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of the History of Wrestlemania at Amazon for just $3.99
at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B0188BJRGU

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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